

SAMPLE TEST

GRAMMAR (5 points)

Identify one mistake (A, B, C, or D) in each of the following sentences and correct it.

Example: We are going to make (A) the wedding cake of (B) your choice (C) if you want (D)

Answer: A. will make

1. A night auditor (A) is a person who handle (B) guests and financial (C) matters at (D) night.
2. I have to (A) check guests in and out of the hotel, to take (B) reservations, and (C) sort out problems (D).
3. Go out of (A) the gift shop, turn (B) right. The salon is on (C) the left, next (D) the barber.
4. There is (A) an international event in (B) the conference room on (C) the top floor of our hotel in (D) Tuesday morning.
5. Mr. Johnson, could (A) you fill of (B) the registration form for (C) me and sign (D) here, please?
6. We look (A) forward to welcome (B) you at our restaurant at (C) 11 o'clock on (D) Sunday morning.
7. A: Hi, nice to meet (A) you. How about to drink (B) some beer? - B: Sorry, I'm going to (C) drive. I will have (D) a coke, please.
8. A: Good morning, sir. How (A) can I get (B) you? - B: I would like (C) a pitcher of (D) beer.
9. The palace we was visited (A) this afternoon is further up (B) the hill. This area is known (C) as the place where the King and Queen used (D) to live in the past.
10. Coming to (A) Mai Chau Hoa Binh, tourists have opportunity enjoying (B) great view of (C) the stretching endless mountains, scenery of (D) green rice field and flowing streams.

PART 2. VOCABULARY

11. A hotel m_____ w_____ is responsible for ensuring that the hotel interior and exterior is properly maintained and repaired.
12. Every hotel has issues at one time or another with guests and they have to d_____ w_____ each complaint with care, sympathy and empathy.
13. I_____ b_____ are essential for your hotel guests to press their clothes to get ready for evenings or important meetings.
14. The hotel guests can leave their hats and coats in the c_____ before entering the restaurant.

15. InterContinental Tokyo Bay will implement all n__-s_____ r_____ on all guest floors in order to provide an entirely smoke-free environment.
16. V_____ is an alcoholic drink that is usually about 40% alcohol. It is clear though it is sometimes mixed with other liquids before people drink it.
17. The Temple of Literature was built as a university in 1070 and it was only for the children from royal families or the r_____ to study there under Ly Thanh Tong's dynasty.
18. China is home to many of the world's most exciting landmarks and among these are Tiananmen Square and Forbidden P_____.
19. B_____ is a special activity for tourists to experience different kinds of bird during their stay in this forest.
20. Bat Trang is a must-tell place that when talking about a traditional craft village in Vietnam, which is famous for its p_____ and ceramics.

PART 3 LISTENING

1. Listen to a conversation between a server and a guest placing a drink order and fill in each blank WITH NO MORE THAN TWO WORDS from the recording.

At first, the guest asks for tap water with (21) _____ and (22) _____. For the (23) _____ menu, the server offers a wide range of wines and some good (24) _____. The guest would like to drink a large (25) _____; however, there is no bottle like that in the restaurant.

Section 2: Listen to a conversation between a man and a hotel staff and answer the questions with NO MORE THAN THREE WORDS and/or A NUMBER from the recording.

26. Which information does the man want to know about?
27. What date is the man going to arrive at the hotel?
28. How many people are going to stay at the hotel?
29. What type of room does the man want to book?
30. How many bedrooms does a hotel suite provide?

PART 4 READING

Passage 1: Read the passage about Thailand and complete the sentences with NO MORE THAN THREE WORDS from the text.

Beyond Thailand's beautiful islands, beaches and temples of Thai culture that are well worth exploring, as well as Thailand's rich agricultural heritage.

Thailand is after all, a kingdom of farmers, famous for its rice, silk and food products the world over. Tourists can have a great new opportunity to learn about Thailand's rural culture, meet the locals, experience a homestay.

The closest to Bangkok is the area along Khlong Mahasawat, a famous canal in Nakhon Pathom. Tours here are best done in the morning, to avoid the heat of the day on a long-tail boat visiting orchards, lotus farms and orchid plantations along the way. The tours depart from the local temple, Wat Suwannaram, and while you're waiting, you can feed the canal's catfish, (all the nearby vendors sell bags of fish food). The first canal stop is the local lotus farms. Anyone who spends time in Thailand knows the lotus to be a symbol of spiritual purity. But lotus flowers have their uses in food and medicine and grow all year round making them a useful crop for local farmers. The local ponds specialise in pink and white blossoms, which are exported around Asia.

Mangos, guava, massive jackfruit and award-winning pomelo grow in abundance along the banks of Khlong Mahasawat, and you get the chance to admire them from a tractor-trailer commanded by a wannabe Grand Prix driver. It's a strange ride to experience in a sleepy orchard, and you'll be glad of the chance to sit down at the end and enjoy some of the sweet local produce.

31. Visiting Thailand, tourists can have chance to experience Thai's beautiful islands, beaches, temples, and _____.

32. To Thailand, visitors can learn about rural culture, meet residents, and stay in a _____.

33. The best time to have tours along the canal in Nakhon Pathom is in the _____ to visit orchards, lotus farms and orchid plantations.

34. The first destination of the canal tour is the _____. Local farmers use lotus to make food and medicine and export around Asia.

35. After that, tourists can admire the sleepy orchard along the banks of Khlong Mahasawat and eat the _____.

Passage 2. Read the following passages about rural attractions of Vietnam and answer the questions with NO MORE THAN THREE WORDS from the text.

Welcome to rural Vietnam

Welcome to a corner of Asia where you will find a lifestyle that goes back for centuries. Fishing on the Mekong Delta, farming in Central Vietnam— whatever your own interest, we are sure you will find something to delight you a rural Vietnam.

Vinh Long Province

Located between the Tien and Hau rivers, the fertile lands of Vinh Long nourish thousands of fruit orchards, while the countless small islands provide ideal conditions for ecotourism and observing wildlife. In addition, you will be able to observe the centuries - old activities of Southern Vietnam, such as processing rice paper and traditional Vietnamese cooking.

Especially interesting in Vinh Long is the opportunity to stay overnight in local residents' homes. There is a small but growing number of private homes that offer

home stays. At the moment, they provide accommodation and entertainment for up to 150 tourists per night.

Bac Ninh Province

The homeland of Quan Ho art has many traditional trade villages. In Xuan Lai village, you can find excellent bamboo products, especially from black bamboo, while Phu Lang is famous for its pottery. Thousands of ancient pots have been found here, and even today there are about 300 families in the village doing pottery work.

Tho Ha is famous for pottery, but nowadays it has also started to produce wine. Another village that is well-known for traditional wines is Van, on the bank of the Cau River.

The villagers here are happy to let visitors photograph their wine being made, and to try it or to buy it, but the brewing process itself is a secret.

Finally, Da Hoi is a must. This 400- year- old trade village is famous for its traditional silk cloth, and women there still raise silkworms and weave fabulous fabrics that they sell.

36. What can help Vinh Long province enhance ecotourism and wildlife observation?

37. Where can visitors stay overnight in Vinh Long province?

38. What can visitors see in Xuan Lai village?

39. What is Tho Ha village well-known for?

40. What is the main product of Da Hoi village?

PART 5 WRITING

Write a paragraph (100 – 120 words) about a historical site using the suggested questions below:

What is the place?

Where is it located?

When was it built?

What are its special features?

Why is it famous?